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Now faith is confidence in what we hope for and assurance about what we do not see.  

Hebrews 11:1, NIV 
 
During our Justice and Peace Summer Intergenerational Trip to Selma and Montgomery, 
Alabama, we experienced the painful past of our American history. Many tears fell because of the 
harsh treatment of the enslaved Africans and the long road to civil rights laws that followed. As 
Christians traveling to Selma and Montgomery, we felt the magnitude of Godôs tears coupled with 
Godôs grace that has held us thus far. We felt Godôs tears and grace as we visited the museums 
whereby mothers and children longed to reconnect with one another. We felt Godôs tears and 
grace, as we spoke with those who were brutally beaten in the civil rights movement for seeking 
peace and justice for all. 
 
The most hopeful part of the trip came from the voices of the students and adults. Some of their 
comments included:  
 
ñWhy are we being told in school that the treatment towards blacks was not that bad? They lied to 
us. I am glad to see the truth for myself. It is painful, but we need to know the truth.ò   
 

ñThe Civil Rights Movement was important because it showed the world that black people need 
white people to join us so that racism will stop. We need to come together as one.ò 
 

ñEvery high school student in America needs to come to Selma and Montgomery, Alabama. It 
should be mandatory.ò 
 

ñEach student here has shown through their interactions that there is hope for our future.ò 
 
The pilgrimage to Selma and Montgomery, Alabama was a once-in-a-lifetime trip because while 
we may return, we will not return the same way. Yet, like those who traveled before us, we will 
keep the faith that we can do better. We will trust that God still has more love and light to shine 
upon this nation and the world. We will hope for a better tomorrow for ourselves, our children, and 
our childrenôs children. For we have come this far by faith, and we have come too far to turn back 
now. May it be so. Amen.  
 
In Christôs Love, 

Pastor Sheila 

 

 
 
 

 
 



  

 
Rev. Patrick Rogers, Pastor, First Church, Fort 
Lauderdale family and friends; Linda Padmoreôs 
daughter, Whitney; Kevan Bennett; Melanie Shepherd; 
Beth White; Estelle Fanucci; Simone Shah; Jane 
Grandusky; Cynthia Clarke; Chea Family; Simone 
Bartonôs family and friends; Linda Padmore, Lenny's 
mom, Kathy; Judith Mooers; Rosemita & family; 
Shooting massacres; Donnaôs sister, Sharon; Joanie 
Gerson; Susan DiAmicis; Judithôs nephew, Ramine; 

Ruth Merchantôs Family and Friends; Evelyn Chourisô 
granddaughter, Krystle Cheedy; The Lightfoot family; 
Joan Gerson; Peter Pejic; Jane Grandusky family and 
friends; Sharon Harveyôs friend Gisele; Ron 

Willoughby; Charles Rodriguez; Lightfootôs friends, 

Jasmine & John; Tori Niki McDanelôs family and 
friends; Eva Hinesô family and friends; Sabita and 
Simoneôs family and friends; Charlesô Family and 
Friends; Rose Lightfootôs; Ada; George Gersonôs son 
Keith; Eleanor Lawôs grandson, Patrick Ceci Porras; 
Fran Whitneyôs sister Jenni Stahlka; Ruth Dietelôs 
Family and Friends; Ada Harveyôs family and friends; 
Bryan Ijames; Ione Seniorôs family and friends; Gail 
Feiôs daughter, Debbie; Ruth Cassidy's husband, Bill; 
Nancy Reserôs daughter, Lori; Carolyn McElory family 
& Friends; George Gerson's family friend, Michael 

Mounin; Betty Gaidry's brother, Joel Robinson; Rod 

Jennings; Dottie Boswell;  Marjorie Hanson; George 
Gerson's brother, Jerome; Shirley Thomas; Gail Fei's 
friend, Helga's daughter, Katia;  Ray Lyons; Jan Mark's 
son, Gary; Richard Lightfoot's brother, Joseph; Isabelle 
Chapman, Immigration concerns; Justice & Peace 
efforts; COVID-19 victims & families; depression and 
anxiety; all refugees and those impacted by natural 

disasters; Ukraine War 

 

 

 

 

 

FLOWERS FOR THE SANCTUARY  
Every Sunday beautiful 
flowers adorn our altar.  We 
have a flower chart for sign-
ups.  Also, you can call the 
office or send an email to 
office@unionucc.net.  Garden 
flowers are $10 and 

floral arrangements are $35.  As an 
added bonus you can list the flowers in 
the bulletin in memory or in honor of 
someone or a special occasion.  You are 
also welcome to take the $35 
arrangement home. 
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Stewardship NEWS  
Have you considered creating a legacy to Union? 
As we plan our financial futures we often make 
plans for leaving a legacy to those we love. Why 
not include Union in your plans?  In doing so, you 
can make a difference in our community through 
our church ï leaving a legacy to a church inspired 
by Godôs grace, welcoming everyone, and loving 
and seeking justice for all!  Our current Endowment 
Fund, which we rely on heavily to minister to our 
community is one such legacy created many years 
ago.  
Listed here are ways you can help keep the Light of 
Union shining for years to come! 

1. Leave a bequest to Union in your will.  
Either a fixed amount, a percentage, the 
residue or you can leave the church a 
specific piece of property. All are 
possibilities for including Union in your 
will or living trust. 

2. If you are 70 1/2 or older you can make 
an income tax free gift to the church from 
your IRA (or perhaps another tax-
sheltered account).  This is called a 
Qualified Charitable Distributions. Direct 
contributions from your IRA/tax sheltered 
account will not be included in your 
income and are a way for you to make 
your tithe or a donation to the church tax 
free. (There may be limits on the amount 
so be sure to consult your accountant). 

Please know we appreciate your commitment to 
Union Congregational.  If you have further 
questions about either of the possibilities listed here 
and you are not sure how to proceed, please let the 
Pastor know or ask a member of the Stewardship 
Team.  
 

Blessings to All and Have a Wonderful Summer! 
 

Melanie Shepherd 
Chair 
Jane Grandusky 
 

 

Mission & Outreach ï August 2022 

 

Greetings Union! M&O's goal each year is to 

participate in the UCCôs 5-for-5 mission offerings 

throughout the year. The five offerings are: Our 

Church's Wider Mission, One Great Hour of 

Sharing, Strengthen the Church, Neighbor's in 

Need and the Christmas Fund. Prayerfully, starting 

with Neighbor's in Need in October, we will begin 

taking the offerings during the months that they 

occur. 

Our Food Pantry, as always, has been consistent 

and is still one of our most successful mission 

projects. Food bags are handed out every 1st 

Saturday of the month from 9am-12noon. 

Approximately 55-65 bags are distributed, serving 

up to 250 individuals. Thank you, church family, for 

continuing to support this ministry financially, 

contributing food items, and volunteering to do the 

shopping. Many thanks also to Debbie and 

Simone for keeping everything running so 

smoothly. It is all much appreciated! 

Gleaning went well this year! We successfully 

completed three outings in January, February and 

March. Unfortunately, we did not get a group 

together to participate for June or July. However, 

Jane Louise was able to help CROS Ministries in 

the gleaning of mangoes, and we have been 

reaping the benefits during our July fellowship 

time. The mango cobbler and sliced mangoes 

have been delicious! Thank you, Jane Louise. 

Pastor Sheila's sermon from July 17th reminded us 

that good works should flow from a Christ-

centered life. Let us be sure that whatever we do 

is rooted in God's love. We are still on a mission! 

God Bless, 

Rosemarie Lightfoot 

Mission Chairperson 

 

 
 

Gun-Lock Safety! 
 

http://www.ucc.org/in-florida-gun-lock-
safety-sunday-is-one-way-to-do-
something/ 
 

 

https://www.ucc.org/what-we-do-2/justice-local-church-ministries/
https://www.ucc.org/what-we-do-2/justice-local-church-ministries/
http://www.ucc.org/in-florida-gun-lock-safety-sunday-is-one-way-to-do-something/
http://www.ucc.org/in-florida-gun-lock-safety-sunday-is-one-way-to-do-something/
http://www.ucc.org/in-florida-gun-lock-safety-sunday-is-one-way-to-do-something/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JUSTICE AND PEACE ARTICLE FOR 
AUGUST, 2022 

 
The Justice and Peace Ministry participated in a 
Youth Trip to the National Memorial for Peace and 
Justice in Montgomery, Alabama last month. One 
aspect of the Just Mercy movement initiated by 
attorney Brian Stevenson back in 1989 was the 
founding of the Equal Justice Initiative (EJI)é. 
  
DID YOU KNOW? Since its inception in 1989, the 
Equal Justice Initiative (EJI) has been advocating for 
children who have been prosecuted as adults. In 
1989 Alabama was on its way to earning the 
reputation as the state that sentenced the most 
children to die in the electric chair, on a per capita 
basis. In 2005 a Supreme Court ruling banned the 
death penalty for children, and EJI began 
investigating the number of children who had been 
given life-without-parole sentences which meant that 
these children would spend their whole lives in prison 
and would die there. In essence, these children had 
been sentenced to die in prison. EJI researched this 
issue and found, much to their dismay, that children 
as young as 13 had been sentenced to die in prison 
and that 70% of these children who were 14 or 
younger were children of color. They published their 
findings in a report and this report served as the basis 
for EJIôs campaign to challenge these horrific death-
in-prison sentences that had been imposed on 
children. 

  
Their first victory, Graham v Florida, came on May 17, 
2010 when the Court barred life without-parole 
sentences for juveniles who had been convicted of 
non homicide offenses. The Courtôs rationale was that 
there are specific ways in which children are different 
from adults and that these differences must be taken 
into account when sentencing children. EJI continued 
its fight and returned to the Supreme Court to argue 
that it is unconstitutional to sentence children to die in 
prison, regardless of the offense. On June 25, 2012, 
EJI won in the famous Miller v. Alabama case. The 
Supreme Court ruled that life-without-parole 
sentences could not be imposed on children age 17 
or younger. It stated that the Constitution requires 
sentencers to take into account the characteristics 
that distinguish children from adults.  
 
June 25, 2022 marked the Tenth Year Anniversary of 

this most important Supreme Court ruling. Presently, 

32 states and the District of Columbia have banned 

death-in-prison sentences for children, or have no 

one serving a juvenile life-without-parole sentence. 

 
Justice & Peace Team 
Estelle Fanucci Chair 

FELLOWSHIP   AUGUST 2022 
 
GREETINGS IN THE HOLY NAME OF 
CHRIST OUR LORD AND SAVIOR! 
 
In the last few months, we have eased back 
into what has now become a new state of 
normalcy, post Covid-19.  However, let us be 
reminded that Covid and its ever-developing 
variants are very much among us. We 
encourage and implore that ALL precautions 
and vigilance be taken as we continue to 
fellowship together. Fellowship makes us 
stronger and provides encouragement 
(Hebrews 10: 24-25). 
 

Additionally, a heartfelt thanks to all 
committee members across all Ministry 
Teams who are spreading self-less love, and 
to our terrific Leader, Pastor Sheila who 
teaches us to ñcontinue embracing the loving 
Spirit of God, and to continue to be the true 
love that Jesus Christ has called us to be, for 
ourselves, and in the world.ò 
 
Godôs Blessings! 
 
Linda Padmore - Fellowship Chairperson 
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